
A1 MOTORWAY ROADWORKS
 Between junctions with RN356, A25 and A1

 Closed in the direction of Lille -> Paris

from July 9 to August 19, 2025

Lille area
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DIR Nord is continuing to renovate the A1 motorway. Roadworks are taking 
place south of Lille, in the Ronchin and Lezennes areas, on the A25 – A1 link. To 
allow improvement works to be carried out day and night the Lille --> Paris 
direction will be completely shut to all tra�c. 

Connections from the RN356 and the A25 to the 
A1 towards Paris will be closed, and alternative 
routes will be signposted. 

For everyone's safety, 

please drive carefully 

when approaching the

roadworks.


